CURRICULUM  COMMITTEE
November 12, 2009

Present:  Acklin, Carney, Cedar Face, Levin, Pittman, Slattery, Pohl, Smith, Steinle, Thorpe

Guests:  Prakash Chenjeri, Bill Gholson

The meeting began at 4:00 p.m.   The minutes from the October 22 meeting were accepted.

Minor in Rhetoric and Philosophy
Gholson and Chenjeri described the proposed new interdisciplinary minor in Rhetoric and Philosophy.  The minor uses mainly existing courses, with one new proposed course, WR 230 (Introduction to Rhetoric).  Steinle asked why BI 385 (Women in Science) is included as an elective; Chenjeri explained that it gives students some history of gender in biological sciences, and will deepen their understanding.  Cedar Face commented that the library’s resources are old; Pittman noted that the library report on the proposal indicates some resources will need to be devoted to purchasing new materials.  Thorpe asked for evidence of student interest in the minor; the courses are well-enrolled, and students have indicated interest in the minor.  Pittman said the communication is excited to be participating in the minor, and Gholson said it is a natural collaboration in the new department of Language, Literature and Philosophy, as well as other related departments and programs. Chenjeri said they hope to encourage rational debate among the students.  Slattery/Carney moved to accept the new minor in Rhetoric and Philosophy, contingent on the Dean’s approval; the motion passed unanimously 6Y/0N/0A.  The guests departed the meeting.

Catalog cycle change
The Faculty Senate Advisory Council responded to Pat Acklin’s memo regarding the reasons for changing the cycle for catalog changes.  The FSAC suggested some changes to the cycle, including adding an additional November deadline as well as the May deadline recommended by Academic Affairs.  Slattery said the May deadline (and other related changes) was solidly worked out. Carney said the current timeline hasn’t worked out.  Acklin said she doesn’t see a problem with departments using 199 and 399 course numbers to try out new course material.  Carney noted that the  Curriculum Committee endorsed the proposal that came from Academic Affairs; the proposal was not created by the Curriculum Committee

Cedar Face/Slattery moved to reaffirm the Curriculum Committee’s earlier endorsement of the original proposal recommended by the Academic Affairs office; the motion passed unanimously 6Y/0N/0A.   Acklin will update her letter to Faculty Senate Advisory Council and ask that it be shared with Faculty Senate.  The committee will consider the FSAC’s other suggested changes to the new course proposal form at a later date.

The meeting adjourned at 4:50 p.m.

